
Together with my friend, we thought about what to choose for the purpose of our project for a long 

time. After long deliberations, we followed the advice of our teacher and decided that we would help 

small hedgehogs, which every day are killed helplessly on the streets, and we will combine it with the 

second group of girls who dealt with the twentieth century fashion. 

We have developed a plan aimed at making a show at school and at the same time a charity event to 

help hedgehogs. It's true that fashion and hedgehogs have nothing to do, but it was a good time to 

collect money for a good cause on the occasion of the show. 

Our first task was to suggest to students and teachers that something will happen at school, but so 

that nobody would know what exactly it is about. We hung various pictures of hedgehogs all over the 

school and set up some mascots - hedgehogs, of course. The appearance of photos and mascots on 

the school corridors brought students and teachers into a little confusion, but we wanted our plan to 

be secret and small steps came to light. Everyone asked us or other people what they were talking 

about and what was happening, but only a few were initiated into the real reason for the appearance 

of props and so it was going to be a few days. 

The next day, we began to hang out various curiosities about these small animals after school, which 

were aimed at getting students closer to the hedgehogs and bring them closer to the problem they 

face. This introduced high school students into even greater interest. We did it in a jocular form, as if 

the hedgehog were speaking to them. Thanks to this, it paid even more attention and could be 

remembered for longer. 

The result of our preparations was the grand finale at the school we were preparing for a long time. 

In the morning, we went to the school radio station to announce the real reason for the appearance 

of hedgehogs - collecting money for a hedgehog for a hedgehog. Later, we set up the tables on which 

we put together freshly baked cakes, as well as cookies in the shape of obvious hedgehogs, which 

were hand-made. We also received a box of freshly picked apples, which we placed at the table. As 

soon as we spread everything, we had eager readers. People who bought the cake received a sticker 

with the image of a hedgehog and a cookie. Girls from the second project helped us, walking in 

different costumes and encouraging us to support the action. 

Unfortunately, it turned out that we had too few cakes and everything was sold faster than we 

expected, but it will be a lesson for the next time. Fortunately, we had apples in store. We decided 

that you can give any amount for an apple. 

Students and teachers were very happy to support the actions, and the three classes that donated 

the most money received the mascot of the class hedgehog, which our friend did at our request. 

Together, we managed to collect PLN 432, PLN 0.01, which was transferred to the clinic.



  

 


